

CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E. DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

harles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

June 4, 2021

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY21 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for Lexington Center Corporation (LCC)

### Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY21 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Lexington Center Corporation (LCC) in the amount of \$234,400.00.

# Purpose of Request

The purpose of this project is to conduct a feasibility study to evaluate the most innovative and best practices in green infrastructure and stream restoration that are appropriate for the proposed urban park on Town Branch. The project will also include the design of selected BMPs and the stream restoration. The project will incorporate a stormwater education component that includes the development of stormwater BMP-specific and stream restoration-specific signage to educate park visitors on the Town Branch Watershed and the importance of water quality and the stormwater BMP strategies that will be implemented throughout the park.

## Project Cost in FY21 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2021 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$234,400.00.

#### Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE\_21 - WQ\_GRANT

#### Martin/Albright

